Highlands Neighborhood Meeting

January 19, 2011

About 12 neighbors attended the January Highlands Neighborhood meeting. The agenda included a look at upcoming capital improvement projects, a meet & greet with Kirkland Fire Chief J. Kevin Nalder, and a presentation on the Lake Washington School District Levy. 

Capital Improvement Projects

Kari Page, Kirkland’s Neighborhood Outreach Coordinator, and Don Anderson, Public Works Project Engineer, presented details on several upcoming capital improvement projects. All of these are also described on the city website. 

1. Central Way and 6th Street 

The goals of this project are to increase  intersection efficiency, improve pedestrian and bicycle safety, upgrade infrastructure, and promote healthier surrounding vegetation.  Work is scheduled to begin April 1, 2011, and continue through June. A significant change is the removal of the existing right turn lane from 85th/Central onto northbound 6th Street. The aim is a more controlled intersection and pedestrian safety. Some neighbors expressed concern that traffic will backup up the hill. Read more about this project here. 

2. 114th Ave. NE & NE 85th Street

The goals of this project are reduced traffic congestion, enhanced pedestrian facilities, and improved transit timing. Significantly for Highlands residents, a second left-turn lane onto eastbound 85th will be added. Cars headed for the southbound I-405 on ramp will be required to turn from the outside left-turn lane, while cars headed eastbound on 85th must turn from the inside turn lane. This project is scheduled to start this summer. Read more about this project here. 

3. Central Way pedestrian improvements

The aim of this project is increased pedestrian safety, with the addition of several “bump-outs” along the way. 

4. King County Pump Station 

This 2-year project will include redoing the pump station located at Parklane and 3rd Street. 

5. 12th Avenue Sidewalk

This project is part of the city’s Safe School Walk Routes program and will include the installation of a 5-foot wide sidewalk around the curve from the back entrance of Peter Kirk Elementary continuously down 12th Avenue. The 60-day project is scheduled to be done during the summer school break. Read more about this improvement here. 

One neighbor expressed concern about the I-405 offramp. He asked why cars don’t yield when they come off the ramp toward our neighborhood, and Don explained that exiting cars are not supposed to yield unless they are changing lanes. Cars that want to move from NE 85th into the offramp lane (to turn right into our neighborhood) must yield, because they are changing lanes. 

Meet and Greet with Kirkland’s Fire Chief

Chief Nalder relocated to Kirkland from Salt Lake City about 18 months ago to become the city’s Director of the Fire and Building Department. His fire service career spans 26 years. He currently oversees five fire stations; stations number 21, 22 and 26 are the primary stations serving the Highlands neighborhood. 

Chief Nalder noted that his philosophy, as fire chief, includes providing safety as determined by the community’s needs; reducing risk to the community and the department; avoiding liability to the city; and ensuring the proper standard of cover, i.e. response rates and department training. 

Among Chief Nalder’s goals are: updating the department’s strategic plan; earning accreditation; developing a regional training division with surrounding communities; and adding service to the Annexation area. 

Among the many questions Chief Nalder answered:

How many calls does the Fire Dept. receive each year? About 7500. About 10% of these are fires, and 70% are medical, which includes car accidents. 

How often is the NE 100th St. pedestrian overpass used by emergency vehicles? About 50 times per year, based on data from the past three years. 

Why doesn’t Kirkland have a volunteer fire department? One reason is that it actually costs more, due to the fact that 90% of the injuries and fatalities to firefighters are among volunteer firefighters. 

How much do we pay our firefighters? Starting salary is about $45K per year. (I forgot to write down the top salary, but it didn’t seem very high to me…)

Kirkland’s disability rate is quite low.

If you have any questions for Chief Nalder, feel free to contact him at JNalder@ci.kirkland.wa.us. 

LWSD Levy

Johanna Palmer presented information on the Lake Washington School District Levy, ballots for which were mailed on January 19 to all voters. The primary purpose of the Levy is to reduce crowding in classrooms across the district. Approximately 200 extra students are filling classrooms this year, and the district expects 400 extra students each year going forward. The Levy funds additional classrooms in Redmond, plus the construction of a choice school in Redmond, which will be available to all students in the district on a lottery basis. Johanna emphasized that although this current levy adds classroom space in Redmond, we are all one district, and Redmond residents have helped pay for many new schools and other projects in Kirkland.  Details about the Levy are available here. 

